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OCTOBER 2021 
 

GFWC GA MORROW CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
Check us out at https://mcwcga.org/ 

 A MESSAGE FROM OUR CO-PRESIDENTS 
 

The approaching season of the year is often the time we look back, plan for the coming holiday season, 

and start looking ahead to the new year. The hope and expectation that certain circumstances and 

situations will be better than the past year can fill our heart with anticipation. The end of the Club year 

is upon us. Everyone knows the drill about collecting data, preparing statistical reports, and 

documenting the work of the past year. It is also time to close the current leadership terms of service.  

Our term of service as Club Co-Presidents will end in December. It has been a wonderfully challenging 

and fulfilling time. This month we will name the chair of the Nominations Committee. During the 

meeting, we will ask for two members to join the chair in the work of selecting the 2022-2024 slate of 

officers, who will be voted on in November. Please look into your heart and consider serving on the 

Nominations Committee and reflect upon your role and purpose in leadership for the coming term. 

Many of us have been reluctant to put ourselves forward and accept leadership, preferring the role of 

support member. Truly, we are all in a leadership role.  
 

Central West District:  

The Fall District meeting was held by Zoom on September 15, 2021, presided by Pat Busby, District 

President. Greetings were delivered by GFWC GA President-Elect, Kim Sekulow and President/Junior 

Director-Elect Nicole Braun. A Nominating Committee for the 2022-2024 Administration was 

selected. A letter of support for Peggy Wilson to continue in state officers’ progression from 3rd Vice 

President to 2nd Vice President will be submitted. 
 

The Spring District Meeting will be held at the Locust Grove Clubhouse on March 12, 2022. 

In February, plans for the 2022 State Convention to be held in Peachtree City, April 21-24 will be 

shared with clubs in the district. Central West is the host district for the convention. 
 

Note: The MCWC October meeting will be held in person at the First Baptist Church of Morrow. We 

are looking forward to seeing you and making the plans for our future.   
 

Cookie and Mary 

 

OUR COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMS 

             Arts and Culture Community Service Program 
 

         The GFWC Arts and Culture Community Service Program encourages members to    
         promote and support art and cultural programs in their clubs and communities,  
         and to expand understanding on every level, from local and regional to national   
         and international. Our goal is to create projects that include crafts, dance, drama,  
         food, music, and other manifestations of art and culture that develop skills,  

https://mcwcga.org/
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         awareness, and appreciation. It is designed to inspire clubwomen and ignite within  
         them a desire to make the world a more beautiful, thoughtful, and caring place. 

 

GA FESTIVAL OF TREES 

Instructions on signing up to volunteer at the GA Festival of Trees: 

Log into www.gafestivaloftrees.org. Click on the Volunteer Button located top right of page. 

Complete a brief sign-up form, and then you will be directed to the Georgia Festival of Trees Volunteer 

Portal. 

You should see this message in the volunteer portal: 

Welcome to the Georgia Festival of Trees Volunteer Portal! We are so glad you are here! There are 

two steps to become a festival volunteer. 

1. Complete the volunteer registration by clicking the "Sign-Up For This Organization" button. 

Be sure to answer all the questions thoroughly. These questions help us match you to volunteer 

opportunities that suit you best. 

2. Complete a background check. Because our volunteers engage with the general public 

(including children), we require a criminal and sex offender background screening. This must 

be completed within two weeks of registration. The process is simple, easy, and only $15.00. 

Just click the button below to be redirected to our secure background check provider. 

Notes: 

·       Don’t forget to write down your volunteer portal ID and password. 

·       Under "Group" on the volunteer registration form, please select GFWC. 

·       Our GFWC day is Friday, December 3 from 9 am – 2 pm.  **Choose this day and time(s).  

·       Every volunteer must complete the background check and pay the $15 fee. 

·       IMPORTANT: Please tell Pam Ashman if you have signed up and completed the BG 

Check by October 22. GFWC members will be working either in the Elf Emporium or Mistletoe 

Mall. There are various roles in both gift shops such as cashier, stocker, personal helper, etc.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam at 404.664.8025 or pashman@gmail.com.  

ARTS COMPETITION: 

Under Arts and Culture, we are beginning to think about arts submissions for GFWC competition 

at the Spring convention. In this month’s newsletter, writing is the focus. Members and students 

are eligible to enter. Please start looking for artistic high school seniors and talented multi-grade 

authors from our school systems. The rules for writing are as follows:  
 

GFWC MEMBER WRITING CONTESTS 

Authors must be current members of an active GFWC club to enter one of these two categories:  

● Short Story—Entries are limited to 2,000 words and can be any genre. 

● Poetry—Entries can be any style and on any topic with a minimum length of eight lines and a 

maximum of 50 lines. 

YOUTH WRITING CONTESTS 

Short Story—Entries are limited to 2,000 words and can be any genre. 

● Category 1: Grades K, 1, and 2 

http://www.gafestivaloftrees.org/
mailto:pashman@gmail.com
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● Category 2: Grades 3, 4, and 5 

● Category 3: Grades 6, 7, and 8 

● Category 4: Grades 9, 10, 11, and 12 

Poetry—Entries can be any style and on any topic with a minimum length of eight lines and a 

maximum of 50 lines. 

● Category 1: Grades K, 1, and 2 

● Category 2: Grades 3, 4, and 5 

● Category 3: Grades 6, 7, and 8 

● Category 4: Grades 9, 10, 11, and 12 

RULES FOR WRITING CONTESTS 

● Entries must be typed, double-spaced, printed on one side only, with minimum margins of one-

inch on all four sides, on 8.5 x 11-inch paper. 

● Entries must be written between January 1, 2019 and December 31, 2020, providing a special 

allowance for two years of writing for the 2021 contests, since the 2020 Writing Contests were not 

held. Entries must be written between January 1, 2021 and December 31, 2021, for the 2022 

Writing Contests. 

● Entries must have the following on the top right-hand corner of each page: 

○ Author’s name 

○ Email address 

○ Mailing address 

○ Phone number 

○ Name of GFWC Club and State Federation submitting author’s work 

○ Category 

○ Title of work 

Authors must be amateurs; earnings from writing may not exceed $500 annually.  

Entries may not have been published prior to the competition and must be original works by the 

author. 

 

A signed GFWC Creative Arts Waiver must be included with each submission. 

One entry per member per category is allowed. 

Manuscripts will not be returned. Authors should retain a copy. 

 

IMPORTANT OCTOBER DATES: 

● International Music Day (1st) 

● Kids Music Day (first Friday) 

● National Arts & Humanities Month 

 

LOOK AHEAD: 

In November, we will be helping the Civic Engagement and Outreach CSP decorate stockings for 

veterans. Please bring your crafty self! 
 

Please send your volunteering hours and participation in the arts anytime during the year to 

wils4929@bellsouth.net. Sign-up sheets will be available at club meetings      

Please enjoy the Arts and Culture Web Links at the end of the Newsletter! 
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Civic Engagement and Outreach Community Service Program 

The GFWC Civic Engagement and Outreach Community Service Program reminds GFWC 
members that each of us is a part of a larger society and is responsible for undertaking 
actions that will create a better quality of life and foster a sense of community—locally, 
regionally, nationally, and globally. This Community Service Program highlights and 
encourages citizenship; crime prevention, safety, and disaster preparedness; the needy, 
hungry, and homeless; and our military personnel and veterans. 

Heifer International 
 

Thank you, club members for your monetary donations. MCWC was able to purchase a heifer cow and 

a flock of chickens that will help lift families out of poverty. Great job! 

 

      

Operation Christmas Child   
 

Just a reminder to purchase items for your Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes. They are due at the 

November meeting along with a $9.00 check for mailing. You may pay the fee in cash or by check 

made payable to MCWC. If you have any questions, please contact Peggy Wilson or Dixie Hulse. 

Labels for the boxes and supporting materials will be available at the October meeting. 
 

Suggested items for a boy or girl according to age groups are listed in the September 2021 newsletter, 

which is posted on our club website at https://mcwcga.org/news-media/newsletters. 

 

A Look Ahead 
 

Travel size toiletries and washcloths are needed to make toiletry kits for Atlanta’s homeless. Donations 

will be collected at the November meeting. 

     Education and Libraries Community Service Program 

We aim to help others, while we also continue to learn. Projects in the Education and 
Libraries Community Service Program are designed to foster schools, as well as other 
educational institutions and opportunities. These projects promote libraries, literacy, and 

https://mcwcga.org/news-media/newsletters
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the love of a good book. Through these efforts, we encourage the growth of individuals and 
communities at home and around the world. 
 

(1) MCWC participated in the CBS46 Cares Books to Kids project this month. Cathy White 

took books for children to the McDonalds on Hwy 81 East. Our club donated over 20 books 

that will be distributed to children throughout the metro-Atlanta area. This project was a 

good way to reach more children so they can begin a lifetime of loving to read! 

(2) The Education and Libraries CSP is hosting the November meeting program. The director 

of the Pregnancy Care Center in Jonesboro will be our speaker. Here are some items the 

center can use (if you would like to donate): board books, new infant clothes (especially 

boys), diapers, baby wipes, baby bottles, bibs, baby blankets, baby sheets, bottle cleaners, 

and baby socks. This need is being shared early so you will have plenty of time to look for 

bargains. Thank you for your support! 

(3) FREE BOOKS!!! Kellogg's Foods and Penguin Random House Books are teaming up to 

provide free books. Buy participating Kellogg's products and redeem up to 6 free books to 

help build kids' reading confidence and imaginations. Go to FeedingReading.com for 

details. What a great opportunity to obtain additional books!!! 

 

   Environment Community Service Program 

The GFWC Environment Community Service Program encourages us to become stewards 
of the earth by working to preserve the world’s resources, protect wildlife and 
domesticated animals, live sustainably, and beautify our communities and enjoy 
nature. Environmental degradation is cumulative, and many scientists warn that we are at 
a tipping point. There is no time like the present to act. 

Wells for Hope for South Sudan has an annual walk to raise awareness and money. Thousands of 

people in South Sudan lack access to safe, clean water. Wells for Hope for South Sudan is designed in 

part to drill wells in villages where women and girls walk four to six miles each way for water daily. 

MCWC members are encouraged to participate virtually in the fundraiser by walking any distance 

anytime October 1-17, and invite family and friends across the country to participate by sharing the 

Walk’s flyer and details that can be found on the non-profit’s 

website: http://wellsforhopeforsouthsudan.org/ 

Registration is $15 per family (or $5 per student). 

 

Bring used ink cartridges, batteries, magic markers, and crayons to club meeting to be recycled. Bins 

will be labeled for disposal. 

  

We will be donating old towels and pet food to the Clayton County Humane Society. If you would like 

to participate, please bring these items to our meeting. 

  

http://wellsforhopeforsouthsudan.org/
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October is the time to clean your garden beds removing any debris or dead plants from the area. This 

will deter diseases and pests from taking up residence in your planting areas. 
 

While you are saving the planet remember to keep a record of your time and money spent: 
 

• Recycling 

• Picking up litter while you walk 

• Reading or researching environmental issues 

• Planning or working in your garden or yard  

 

     Health and Wellness Community Service Program 

The human body, mind, and spirit comprise our health and wellness. To improve our well-
being, we must address three key components: nutrition, disease prevention, and physical 
and emotional care. This Community Service Program aims to explore the various 
opportunities for awareness and advancement of each of these vital areas. 

  F.A.R.E. (Food Allergy Research and Education) 

GFWC GA State President Shelby Holland will visit MCWC at the October meeting. She will discuss 

her State President’s Special Project, F.A.R.E. Members look forward to seeing and hearing from 

President Holland. 

October is National Breast Cancer Awareness Month 

We unite in numbers around the globe to raise awareness and reduce the stigma of breast 

cancer through education on symptoms and treatment. Supporters hope that greater knowledge will 

lead to earlier detection of breast cancer, which is associated with higher long-term survival rates, and 

that money raised for breast cancer will produce a reliable, permanent cure. 

Wear something pink to the October meeting and bring a monetary donation for cancer research. Plan 

to arrive early to participate in Bra-ha-ha-fundraiser (check your 2021 Health and Wellness Plan of 

Work or contact Vickie Jennings for details). Don’t miss out on all the fun. So, bring your coins, dollar 

bills, and/or checkbook - your donations are for a worthy cause. FIGHT TOGETHER!  

Nutrition and Healthy Lifestyles 

Below is a delicious recipe from Peggy Wilson (given to her from Becky Sanders) that makes healthy 

eating FUN! This recipe was taken from the GFWC Georgia 125th Anniversary Celebration, A 

Collection of Recipes.  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Raising_awareness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Social_stigma
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Breast_cancer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Breast_cancer
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Disease Prevention 

• Don’t forget to get your Flu Vaccine at your Primary Care Clinic. You may also get your Flu 

Vaccine in the community at CVS, Walmart, Kroger, Costco, Safeway, and Walgreens (you 

must bring ID).  

• Visit URL below to learn more about Seasonal Flu vaccines 

https://dph.georgia.gov/epidemiology/influenza/seasonal-flu-influenza  

• COVID-19 Testing is available to all Georgians who request it. Learn more about the CDC 

New Mask Guidance for People Fully Vaccinated. www.dph.georgia  

  ON-GOING COLLECTIONS:  

• Soda can pop tops for Ronald McDonald House  

• Calendars for Good Shepherd Clinic  

• Stuffed animals for Red Cross  

 

    Special Project: Women’s History Resource Center (WHRC) 

Ladies, I have a question – Who in GFWC GA MCWC has been a vital member for 40 consecutive 

years? Hmmm. Do you know? The answer is Linda Harrelson who joined the Morrow Junior Woman’s 

Club (MJWC) in 1981! The scrapbook for that year is missing and only one month’s business notes were 

available to archive. However, the 1982-1983 scrapbook was scanned and it contains various references 

to Linda. The document below shows Linda Harrelson and three other club members who represented 

the Morrow Junior Woman’s Club when MJWC combined forces with the Forest Park and Jonesboro 

Woman’s Clubs to commit to active involvement in the community. You can read about their efforts in 

the newspaper article.  
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Linda will be interviewed in celebration of her 40 years of service and sisterhood. Her responses will 

be recorded, shared, and archived. We all look forward to learning more about our organization as 

Linda reflects on years past and present.          

   DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 

Haven House currently needs items to fill “goodie” bags for children in the shelter. They will be given 

to children as they get off the bus returning from school. Individually wrapped snacks or treats are 

requested. Please avoid nuts due to food allergies. You may bring your contributions to the October 

and November meetings. 

 
 

COMMITTEES 

  Budget and Finance 
  

Time to Sell Pecans!!   

Please begin taking orders for pecans! Our orders should arrive before Thanksgiving. The order forms 

assist us in keeping our records correct. Please try to use our forms if possible. 

1. Prices will be $13.00 for a 1-pound bag of Mammoth Pecan Halves, and $13.00 for a 1-pound bag 

of Medium Pecan Pieces.  

2. We are required to pay for the pecans before they are shipped, so please collect the amount for your 

sales when you take the order, if possible. 

3. PLEASE KEEP YOUR SALES FORM UP TO DATE WITH YOUR ORDERS AND MONEY 

COLLECTED, SO YOU RECEIVE CREDIT AND HELOISE WILSON DOES NOT GO 

CRAZY!! 



 

 

9 

For Check Sales: Make checks payable to MCWC. Place your name in the “memo” 

section of the check...OR, place the check in an envelope with your name on the 

envelope, so you receive credit and payment is noted. 

 For Cash Sales: Place the money in an envelope with your name and the name of the 

person ordering the pecans, including the amount of the sale. 

4. All money should be given to Heloise Wilson. 

5. Orders can be emailed to Heloise Wilson at wils4929@bellsouth.net, or you can call Heloise at 

404-403-5755 (C). 

6. **Deadline for all orders will be November 1st.** Pecans should arrive before Thanksgiving! 

Arrangements for pickup of your order will be announced when we know the details, and we will make 

the pickup as safe as possible in this pandemic year.  

Thanks, and let’s sell these delicious pecans!! We will order a few extra bags of halves and pieces as 

always, so that last minute orders can hopefully be filled. 

Order from SERRV for your Holiday Giving!! 

   

Please continue to share the link https://www.serrv.org/?a=MCWC for MCWC’s Serrv 

International fundraiser with your friends and family. If you will take the challenge and send the link to 

12 more people, we can continue our momentum. SERRV International is a nonprofit, fair trade retailer 

that empowers marginalized global artisans to break the cycle of poverty through the sale of their 

handcrafts. The artisan partners prioritize investing in projects that create sustainable families and 

communities, including childcare and scholarships for children, health clinics, anti-trafficking 

programs, and environmental education programs. Your purchases help support the artists and their 

programs. 

mailto:wils4929@bellsouth.net
https://www.serrv.org/?a=MCWC
https://www.serrv.org/?a=MCWC
https://www.serrv.org/?a=MCWC
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Order from Rada for your Holiday Cooking!! 

                               

Continue to place your orders and share the link for MCWC Rada Sales. Visit Rada Knives at 

https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=4699925.3900a81 for the MCWC fundraiser. 

 

 Club Relations 
 

In memory of Pat Henderson, the club will be donating books to a local elementary school's 

library. Please keep Pat’s family in your prayers.   

  Here’s Pat prepping for the Fashion Show. 

 

https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=4699925.3900a81
https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=4699925.3900a81


 

 

11 
 

 Membership 
 

 

This time of year is an important time for Membership. We will be soliciting the advice of our 

membership in how we can continue to promote our club and add to our membership. Each member 

will be given a survey at the October meeting to solicit your ideas for the Membership committee. It 

will be given to you by paper and electronically for your convenience. You can return it electronically 

or bring it to the November meeting. Each member returning her survey will receive an extra ticket for 

our raffle that month. All the surveys will be compiled and reported on in an email before the first of 

the year. 

 

There will be raffles for being present the rest of the year and elections for our Club Women of the 

Year will be held in November. The certificates and gifts for our special women will be given in 

December at our Christmas Party. The Recognition for the Years of Service will also be given at the 

end of the year as well. 

 
 

  Scholarship Committee 
 

Have you ever wondered how past recipients of the Andrea Lane Memorial Scholarship are doing? Did 

they graduate and secure a job in their field? Are they giving back to their communities?  

 

In 2018, Deena Attia received financial aid from MCWC. She spoke to club members during the 

August meeting and thanked them for the financial aid.  

 

  From the 2018 GFWC GA MCWC Scrapbook 

http://www.clayton.edu/
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Recalling that she enjoyed writing and that her major was Liberal Studies, Deena was invited to 

compose a few sentences for our club newsletter. When contacted, Deena responded immediately with 

an enthusiastic yes. Here is what she sent: 
 

When I was awarded the Andrea Lane Memorial Scholarship from the Morrow Civic Woman's Club it 

was an absolute blessing. I was able to graduate on time, which my goal was to complete my degree 

in December 2019.  
 

Since graduating I have been hired as the Director of Marketing for an orthodontic company in 

Georgia. Earning my degree had been a goal I had for years, and the day I put my cap and gown on 

was a dream come true for me.  
 

Kind regards, Deena 

 

    Scrapbook and Website 
 

 

Just a reminder to capture MCWC’s moments of service and fun in a photo and send to Karen Garcia 

and Kristy Coughlin for inclusion in the scrapbook and on our website. We can enjoy and appreciate 

these moments now and in the years to come. It is our HISTORY! 

 

Text pictures and/or information to: 
 

Scrapbook: Karen Garcia: 404-429-2761; garcia10218@bellsouth.net 
 

Webpage: Kristy Coughlin: 770-527-6087; coughline@bellsouth.net 

 
 

Tallulah Falls School (TFS) 
 

 

  A commitment to patriotism is illustrated in the everyday routine for 

Tallulah Falls School middle school students.  

mailto:garcia10218@bellsouth.net
mailto:coughline@bellsouth.net
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Proper U.S. flag etiquette is made a priority with the support of students and the leadership of teacher 

Travis Mullis. At the start and end of each school day, students raise and lower the flag located in front 

of the school.  

Middle School Academic Dean David Chester, Jr. nominated the school for recognition by the Joseph 

Habersham Chapter, Sons of the American Revolution (SAR) Georgia Society with the presentation of 

a certificate noting the school’s commitment to the flag.  

SAR presents awards each year to law enforcement officers, public safety officers, and other citizens 

who exemplify the best civic traditions of the nation.  

Morrow Civic Woman’s Club has collected many things that will be donated to Tallulah Falls School. 

Heloise Wilson will travel there in October to deliver a carload. Anyone up for a field trip? Thank you 

for all the contributions. Everybody’s generosity is much appreciated.

 

HAPPY OCTOBER! 
 

 
SPECIAL OCCASIONS 

 

  

 
 

HOSTESSES FOR OCTOBER MEETING  
 

Coordinator Devotional  

Heloise Wilson and  

Renee Goolsbee 

Loretta Tucker Membership and Social 

Committees 

 
 

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: OCTOBER 25, 2021 
 

 State website:  https://gfwcgeorgia.org/        National website:  https://gfwc.org/ 
 

 

 
ARTS AND CULTURE FOR YOUR ENJOYMENT 

 

 

Events and programs that enrich you in Arts and Culture: Here are some links you might enjoy! 

Happy October 
Birthday! 

Happy October 
 Anniversary! 

10/5 – Heloise Wilson 
10/23 – Lois Wolfe 
10/24 – Joy Lanier 

No October Anniversaries  

https://gfwcgeorgia.org/
https://gfwc.org/
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Arts Offerings for October 
 

Spivey Hall 
(678) 466-4200 

 
 SATURDAY 
 OCT 2, 2021 

 3:00PM 

 Organ Discovery Day 

 Organ Discovery Day celebrates the 30th anniversary of the magnificent Albert Schweitzer Memorial 
 Organ, made  by Fratelli Ruffatti in Padua, Italy – the shining centerpiece of Spivey Hall. 

SUNDAY 

OCT 3, 2021 

 3:00PM 

 

 Sheku Kanneh-Mason, cello 

   Isata Kanneh-Mason, piano 

 “Triumphant… a star duo is born” (The Independent) 
 

 SATURDAY 

 OCT 9, 2021 

 3:00PM 

 Alan Morrison, organ 

 “Morrison’s playing is consummate and dazzling” (Fanfare) 

WEDNESDAY 

OCT 13, 2021 

11:00AM 

 

Brien Engel presents  

  The Glass Harp,  

  Virtual Young People's Concert  

 

Whether played with simple melodies or complex and ethereal harmonies, glass music has an    
 unmistakable sound. Brien’s extensive repertoire includes his own originals, popular songs, 
 Jazz standards, and classical music, featuring historical compositions written for the glass 

 harmonica. 
 

tel:(678)%20466-4200
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/organ-discovery-day/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/organ-discovery-day/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/organ-discovery-day/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/sheku-kanneh-mason-celloisata-kanneh-mason-piano/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/sheku-kanneh-mason-celloisata-kanneh-mason-piano/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/sheku-kanneh-mason-celloisata-kanneh-mason-piano/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/sheku-kanneh-mason-celloisata-kanneh-mason-piano/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/sheku-kanneh-mason-celloisata-kanneh-mason-piano/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/alan-morrison-organ-2/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/alan-morrison-organ-2/
https://spiveyhall.org/events/event/alan-morrison-organ-2/
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 SUNDAY 

 OCT 24, 2021 

 3:00PM 

 CSU Chorale, 

 Masterworks Chorus at Spivey Hall, 

 Griffin Choral Arts 

 The Sun Also Rises 
 Free, Tickets Required. 

 General Admission, Capacity Limited to 200 
 Presented by Clayton State University’s Department of Visual and Performing Arts 
 

SUNDAY 

OCT 31, 2021 

3:00PM 
 

Clayton State University Orchestra & 

 Southern Crescent Symphony Orchestra 

 
PETER AND THE WOLF  AND FRIENDS 

 A HALLOWE’EN FAMILY CONCERT 
$10 adults/$5 students 
Free for CSU students, faculty, & staff with Laker Card. Tickets required. 

 
——————————————————————————————————————————— 

Southside Theatre Guild 

 
October 7, 2021 8:00 PM  October 8, 2021 8:00 PM  October 9, 2021 8:00 PM  
October 10, 2021 2:30 PM  October 14, 2021 8:00 PM  October 15, 2021 8:00 PM 

October 16, 2021 8:00 PM October 17, 2021 2:30 PM 

Drama/Comedy. Geezers introduces us to some beautiful and wonderful old people who are enjoying their 

golden years in a retirement home. Jack, a pathologically shy, 27-year-old man, begins a job there helping the 
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seniors with their daily needs. But it’s the “Geezers” who windup helping Jack with his needs. On his road 

to an epiphany, Jack learns from the old folk that he must break out of his comfort zone to achieve anything in 

life. Jack learns to crawl---then walk, then fly---with a wise group of mentors guiding him along. A funny, heart-

warming drama about growth and wisdom, learning and loving, life and death . This content is not 

advisable for children! 
 

Please note that messages directed to this e-mail address can only be checked and returned by Box Office 
workers during periods when the Box Office is open. For more information on dates when Box Office is open, 

visit the reservations page @ http://www.stgplays.com 
E-mail: boxoffice@stgplays.com       Phone: 770-969-0956 

——————————————————————————————————————————— 

 
Clayton County Parks and Recreational  

http://www.claytonparks.com/ 
 

 
OCT2 

Breast Cancer Walk & Festival 
Sat 9 AM · 16 guests 

1837 McDonough 
Rd, Hampton, GA 
30228-3471, 
United States 

Interested 

OCT8 
5th Annual Golf Tournament 
Fri 12 PM · Hosted by Clayton County Parks 
and Recreation Department 

Lake Spivey Golf 
Club 
Jonesboro 

Interested 

OCT9 
Lake Spivey Road Race 
Sat 9 AM · Hosted by Clayton County Parks 
and Recreation Department 

Lake Spivey 
Recreation Center 
2300 Walt 
Stephens Road, 
Jonesboro, 
Georgia 

 

——————————————————————————————————————————— 
 

Front Porch Players 

We are so excited to announce our cast for Walking Across Egypt! 

Coming the two weekends before Thanksgiving, the play drawn from Clyde Edgerton’s book, 
WALKING ACROSS EGYPT: NOVEMBER 12-14, 19-21 

• DIRECTED BY KATHRYN WOOD 

• Mattie Rigsbee–Karen Ferrell-White 
• Robert Rigsbee–Chuck Matthews 
• Alora Swanson–Cynthia Gardner 
• Finner Swanson–Rick Jackson 
• Lamar Benfield–Bert Capps 
• Wesley Benfield–William Shiflett 

http://www.stgplays.com/
mailto:boxoffice@stgplays.com
http://www.claytonparks.com/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1123306374865738/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A5%2C%22action_history%22%3A%5b%7B%22surface%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%2C%7B%22surface%22%3A%22page%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22main_list%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%5d%2C%22has_source%22%3Atrue%7D
https://www.facebook.com/events/169029128698029/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A5%2C%22action_history%22%3A%5b%7B%22surface%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%2C%7B%22surface%22%3A%22page%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22main_list%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%5d%2C%22has_source%22%3Atrue%7D
https://www.facebook.com/LakeSpiveyGolfClub/
https://www.facebook.com/LakeSpiveyGolfClub/
https://www.facebook.com/events/616876162614009/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A5%2C%22action_history%22%3A%5b%7B%22surface%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22external_search_engine%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%2C%7B%22surface%22%3A%22page%22%2C%22mechanism%22%3A%22main_list%22%2C%22extra_data%22%3A%22%5C%22%5b%5d%5C%22%22%7D%5d%2C%22has_source%22%3Atrue%7D
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• Reverend Bass–Bob Ensign 
• Sheriff Tillman – Joe Wiley 

Music: 

• Pianist – Helen Byars 
• Choir Director–Teliea Harwell 
• Asst. Choir Director–Cindy Rego 
• Choir Members: Diane Morris, Carrie Green, Cody Rentz, Natalie Walters 

PRODUCTION CREW: 

• Producer–Lisa Shiflett 
• Technical Director–Bob Wood 
• Sound–Elton Todd 
• Lighting—Tim Spear 
• Graphic Design–Sammie Real iii 

Upon discovering a stray dog on her back porch, Mattie decides she is too old to keep a pet 
and calls the dogcatcher.  Little does she know that the dogcatcher, Lamar, will open her eyes 
to a whole world she never knew existed, a world that includes car theft, prison breaks and a 
juvenile delinquent named Wesley who is as desperate for a family as she is.  Armed with only 
her mouthwatering cornbread and a deep abiding faith in the Almighty, Mattie is determined 
to woo Wesley to the side of God and good Southern manners. 

http://thefrontporchplayers.com/coming-attractions/ 
——————————————————————————————————————————— 

.  Touching, poignant, and though 

Jonesboro City 
Downtown Street Festival featuring Celebrity Guests! 

Sat, October 9, 2021 
9:00 AM – 8:00 PM EDT 
Tickets $7-in advance 

$10 at the door 

Location 

Historic Downtown Jonesboro Office Suites, 124 South Main Street, Jonesboro, GA 30236 

——————————————————————————————————————————— 
Legacy Theatre 

To go to this line up visit:  http://www.thelegacytheatre.org 
404-895-1473 

http://www.thelegacytheatre.org/
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Kelli Sings Dolly 
https://legacytheater.com/show/kelli-sings-dolly/ 

 

OCTOBER 8-24 // 2021  

 
——————————————————————————————————————————— 

Henry Players 

 
Health and Safety at all shows: 

Temperature screenings will be conducted at the door. Masks for patrons are required until you arrive at your 

seat. We have reduced capacity in the theater and are providing patrons socially distanced seating. A question 

has been added to our reservation system for patrons to request to sit together and we will do our best to 

accommodate. Concessions are available and will be brought to you safely at your seat. Thank you for your 

support! 

Doors open 45 min before showtime. Please be prompt. Empty Seats will be filled 10 minutes before showtime. 

If this occurs with your ticket, we can issue you a ticket for a future show date if seats are available.  

Our box office phone number is 770.892.9906 

All Showtime are Thurs, Friday & Sat @ 7:30; Sunday @ 2:30; **doors open 45 minutes prior to show** 

——————————————————————————————————————————— 

 
They allow you to watch some productions from home. 

https://www.horizontheatre.com/horizon-at-home/ 
The Box Office is open Tuesday-Saturday from 12-5 PM. Call 404.584.7450 to speak with a box office attendant. 

 

tel:770.892.9906

